Christ Episcopal Church Vestry Meeting

August 18, 2008

7:00 p.m.

The meeting was called to order by Al Kammerer, Senior Warden at 7 p.m.

Al Kammerer, Dick Donnocker, Diane DiGregorio, Mary Grzywa, Heidi Henry, John Crist were in attendance.  

Opening prayer was led by Fr. Crist

The meeting minutes from the July 2008 meeting were reviewed. Diane DiGregorio moved and Dick Donnocker seconded to accept.  Motion passed.

Dick Donnocker gave the treasurers report.  We are making it through the summer months without having to dip into investments, however, our pledge income is down a great deal.  Our checking account balance is very low.  Mary Grzywa moved and Diane DiGregorio seconded to accept the treasurers report.

Pastor’s Report

Valerie Cavleretti has posted an ad for a Sunday school teacher at IVCC.  We’ll be doing a background check, etc on the selected applicant.  We are looking for a 4-5-6 teacher and a babysitter for the younger children. 

A dozen children participated in God’s Beautiful World.  The weekend was a success.  The children made decorations of butterflies which were donated to a nursing home.

The foyer at Bev’s house went well – there were attendees from Ottawa, Streator and LaSalle.

Father will be attending “Whose church is it, Anyway?” education this weekend.

Upcoming event:  Keeping God’s People Safe training.  Level 1:  Saturday, Sept 13 from 10 to 12:30 in Ottawa.  On Sept. 27, levels 1 and 2 will be held in Morrison, IL.

Old Business

Windows   Heritage Studios will be here next week for the Good Shepherd window.  It will cost $10,640.  It will take close to 2 months.  Al will also ask them to replace the plexi-glass that was broken by a rock thrown by a lawnmower. We will do a  rededication ceremony and a install plaque in memory of the donor’s sister in law 

Exterior message board    Looks good!  Lightweight and easy for anyone to create a poster to insert.

Other message board   Cork may not last in the sun.  We’ll evaluate in a few months.

Gutters and down spouts   Al hasn’t been able to contact Bileyu.   Al will now look for someone else and contact them.
Rectory   Vince Pfeffley has volunteered to do the bathroom toilet and floor repairs in the rectory.  

Rompathon  Greg Krupa, a cyclist, is coming through Ottawa, supporting Range of Motion Project to raise funds for prosthetic and orthotic treatment.  We will be putting him up in the rectory.   We’ve had a $100 donation from the Salts.  We will match any additional donations up to a max of $100.

LCEM Board  will be publishing a one-page ministry booklet in September.  Father John brought up the possibility of soliciting funds from top donors.  We would need someone/s to solicit.   Endowment fund – Mary Grzywa volunteered to add a website page to remind people to remember their church in their will.  We will add this topic to agenda for next month.

Additional clergy  Survey is going out.  Planning underway at LCEM level.   

Father John requested that the vestry agenda for next month include a discussion of how many people need to be on vestry vs LCEM board next year with the structural changes coming up.  

We need to get delegates registered for convention.  

If we want a float in the Christmas parade, we can get one free.  

Next meeting is Sept 15.

Mary Grzywa moved to adjourn.  Dick Donnocker seconded.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m.  

